IN THE CIRCUIT COURT FOR THE TWENTY-THIRD JUDICIAL CIRCUIT
KENDALL COUNTY

ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 20 - 17

In re the Screening of Individuals for

Elevated Temperatures upon F”‘ED
entering the Kendall County SEP 18 2020
Courthouse
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WHEREAS, on August 27, 2020, the Illinois Supreme Court rescinded and reserved subpart
F of the Court’s Order of March 17, 2020 in M.R. 30370, and adopted a new subpart F which

provides, in part, as follows:

F. Individuals, including judges, court staff, parties, attorneys, jurors and

witnesses, should not enter any courthouse if they

1. are not wearing a mask or face covering;

2. have new flu-like symptoms including fever, cough, shortness of
breath (excluding such symptoms caused by chronic conditions);

3 currently have been directed to quarantine or isolate at home by any
medical provider or public health official; or

4, reside or have regular close contact with a person currently subject to
a quarantine or isolation direction issued by a medical provider or
public health official.
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If a touchless/contactless thermometer is available, a temperature check as
individuals enter the courthouse should be considered. Individuals with a temperature

that is 100.4 degrees Fahrenheit or higher should not enter any courthouse.

WHEREAS, the Kendall County Sheriff’s Office, as part of the screening process for entry

into the Kendall County Courthouse has procured and installed a touchless/contactless temperature

scanning device designed to measure an individual’s temperature upon entry into the courthouse;
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IT IS ORDERED as follows:

All individuals entering the Kendall County Courthouse shall be screened for temperature,
and those individuals with a temperature of 100.4 degrees Fahrenheit or higher shall not be
allowed entry into the courthouse.

This Administrative Order applies to all judges, judicial staff, persons employed by any
office located within the courthouse, and to any person reporting to an office within the
courthouse even if not attending court.

All judges, judicial staff, or courthouse employees, entering the courthouse before 8:00 a.m.
and who are not screened upon entry must go to the entry area before 8:00 a.m. to be
screened with a touchless/contactless thermometer or screening device by a member of the
Kendall County Sheriff’s Office.

This Administrative Order shall be effective beginning Monday, September 21, 2020.

Enter: September 18, 2020. =

Hon. Robert P.-Piimer
CHIEF JUDGE
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